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Meeting of ECESA Plus Deputies 

Monday, 31 October 2011 

8:30 a.m. – 10:00 a.m. (EST) 

Room No. 2330, Two UN Plaza (DC2) 

New York 

 

 

Conclusions and decisions 

1. Advancing the UN development agenda beyond 2015 

a. Update on the intergovernmental process and arrangements by the 

Secretary-General for system-wide preparations 

• Deputies noted the urgency to launch a more formal process of 

consultations and initiate the next phase of analytical work, given the 

presumed deadline of mid-2013 for completion of the analytical work and 

consultations on a post-2015 UN development agenda. 

• Deputies underscored the need for inclusive consultations, engaging all 

relevant stakeholders, including Governments, institutional stakeholders, 

civil society organizations, private sector, and local authorities.  

• 
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Mr. Sha 
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supported by the full UN system.  In addition, Mr. Sha affirmed that Ms. Clark and he 

were in touch on this and both determined to ensure that the UN system 

preparations on this critical issue were inclusive, strategic and effective. The 

Secretary-General had also indicated his intention to appoint a High-Level Panel to 
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WFP 
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Rio +20 would answer all questions in relation to post-2015, given that it was 
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issues of importance to women. UN Women noted that the recent meeting of CEB 
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countries than just developing ones; the United Nations needed to be careful that 

the focus of post-2015 UN development agenda was not too narrowly defined. 

 


